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SENATE BILL NO. 698 
RELATING TO AGRICULTURAL LANDS 

 
 
Chairpersons Rhoads, Gabbard, and Nishihara and Members of the Committees: 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill No.698 that authorizes the 

State and counties the “implicit right”, after giving notice, to enter property subdivided 

with leasehold lots pursuant to Section 205-4.5(f), and requires the owner or occupier of 

the subdivided land to give written notice to the county of the agricultural uses or 

activities on the land.  Failure to provide written notice to the county may void the 

subdivision, the lease, or both.  The Department of Agriculture supports the intent of this 

measure that promotes active monitoring and enforcement on certain subdivisions of 

agricultural land that are exempt from county building standards. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this measure. 
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